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SAVE THE DATE!*No field trips in December

Birthday Parties

Winter Concert12/13 (Fri)

We will celebrate all children ages 2 and 

above with November birthdays.

We plan to have a special story time 

too! All family members and friends are 

welcomed to join!

Dress Rehearsal& ClassPicture

12/ 5 Thu 9:45Ṍ

3rd Rehearsal

12/ 11 Wed 9:45

Concert

12/21 (Sat) Start at 9:00

@OIST Auditorium

Winter Break:
12/28ṕSatṖṌ1/5 (Sun) 

Have a great holiday and see you on 

January 6th!



WELCOME REINA!
Reina joined us from November as Aid teacher in Kukuru class.

My name is Reina Takara, I was born and raised here in 

Okinawa, so I am the perfect person to ask about 

exciting things to do on island. I spend my free time 

reading, playing piano, and anything outdoors that I can 

do with my dog Cookie! 

I believe that developing a child early on is the most 

crucial part in their lives. They learn key development 

skills that they will use and remember throughout their 

life. I have so many wonderful and exciting things planned 

for my class this year! 

I studied early childhood education in my college and 

after graduating from college, I became an Au Pair in 

New York for two years where I looked after five 

children ranging from 1-6 years of age. This gave me an 

exciting opportunity to become closer with younger 

children and helped me decide what I wanted to become 

in the future. 

I cannot express how excited I am to be teaching in the 

Kukuru class this year! I look forward to my time here at 

OIST and meeting everyone face to face in near future! 



2019 WINTER 
CONCERT

As the weather is cooler now in 
Okinawa, let the children warm up your 
heart at our cute childrenõs performance 
at the TedakoPreschool Winter Concert.
Please join us on Saturday, December 
21th. It will start at 9 a.m. and finish 
around 11:00 a.m. Please pick up your 
child after his or her class performance.

On Thursday December 5th, we will have 
our dress rehearsal, and take Winter 
Concert Class Photos. We are planning 
to start the rehearsal at 9:45 a.m. , Please 
bring your child by 9:00 a.m. We will 
leave the CDC at 9:30a.m.

We will start morning snack at 9:00 a.m.

Thank you for your support and 
cooperation.



FEVER EXCLUSION POLICY 
REMINDER

ÅIf your child has a fever over the temperature of 

38.0 C, they must stay home until the fever is 

gone.

ÅThey must be fever free for 24 hours without 

the use of a fever reducing medication

before they can return to school. Your child needs 

to stay home for 24 hours after his/her body 

temperature comes down to normal.

ÅIf your child gets a fever while at school, the 

teacher will contact you, and ask that you 

pickyour child up.If you are unable to pick-

up within 20 minutes, we will let your child rest in 

the sickbay, in the CDC office.



Kukuru class are busy becoming social butterflies! The babies are now 

becoming aware of the others around them. They all have a strong 

bond with their teachers, but now they are beginning to be aware of 

each other. The babies have started cooing, talking, and crying at one 

another to show their desire to communicate and play 

together. These behaviors lay the groundwork for positive social 

development into their toddler years.Kukuru teachers play with the 

babies on the floor and talk with them in a way to enhance the social 

growth. We are proud to watch our little ones blossom into social 

little toddlers!
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STORYTIME
The toddler class children are big fans of stories 

and love to listen to them.They usually listen to 

stories both in English and Japanese during circle 

time everyday.The children love to sing the 

òStory time Songó before they start listening.The 

song helps them to enhance their excitement 

towards the story, and this routine helps them to 

understand that it is time to listen. Their faces are 

always full of excitement every time the teacher 

takes out a book.

Story telling introduces lot of new vocabulary to 

children, and they are absorbing many words 

through storybooks. It allows them to enhance 

their communication skills, as well as their 

listening and comprehension skills.

As they experience many different emotions such 

as excitement, fear, and thrill through various 

stories, they are starting to understand about 

their own feelings and emotional awareness of 

others (empathy!).The children are always 

engrossed in the story and are learning many 

important lessons such as the importance of 

following rules and being kind to others.
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The children learn many science concepts through everyday play. During play they will experiment to see what happens 
when they act on something, they will hypothesize, reason, reflect and try again with the new information that they have 
learnt. At the CDC the children also have the opportunity to learn science through guided learning experiences as 
sometimes it is desirable for educators to lead due to safety concerns. Children are taught how to correctly and safely 
handle materials and equipment being used. Through meaningful conversation the children explore ideas and concepts.
InƻǳǊ ƭŀǘŜǎǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛƳŜƴǘ άŜƭŜǇƘŀƴǘ ǘƻƻǘƘǇŀǎǘŜέ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿŜǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǎǘ ŎƻƳǇƻƴŜƴǘ ƻŦ 
the experiment while teachers handled the peroxide. A blue dye was added to the peroxide to make it an interesting 
colour. The children were asked to guess what would happen when the two liquids were mixed. Many of the children 
guessed that it would turn purple! When the liquids were mixed the bubbles all came rushing out of the bottle. The 
children were very excited. The children were able to see the chemical reaction happening through the plastic bottle and 
could even feel that the bottle was warm to the touch. During outside playtime many children role played making the 
elephant toothpaste from sand and water, and while the results were not as spectacular they still had fun and used their 
imaginations to fill in the blanks.

SCIENCELEARNING
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We enjoyed potato digging in Uruma

city this month. We were very lucky 

to have the opportunity to visit a 

vegetable garden in this part of 

Okinawa.

Kafuu and Nuuji class children found 

many potatoes roots from the ground, 

dug them out and were very excited 

to see the size of the potatoes.

"Ooh, it's so big"! "Oh! This one is 

small! But itõs cute!ó The potato field 

was full with cheerful children voices.

They enjoyed their lunch and said "It 

was such a fun day! I want to come 

again, teacher!ó

Children were very satisfied to take 

some of the potatoes they found to 

cook delicious meals with their 

parents.

FALL POTATO DIGGING FIELD TRIP
N

u
u

ji 
K

a
fu

u



PROBLEM SOLVING
Problem solving is a process that humans start to learn from birth. From the first cries out of the womb, we are 

trying to communicate that we have a problem. And for the next two years, our fundamental problem solving 

mechanism is the òcryó. At the toddler age, when speech starts to grow rapidly, is when we start to teach children 

how to communicate and try to solve their problems with words instead of crying or throwing a tantrum.

A big part of teaching children the process of problem solving is to observe them interacting with other children. 

When children are having free time, whether on the playground, at home or in the classroom, adult or teacher 

direct interaction is not always necessary. In fact, it can be detrimental to their social development. Being within eye 

shot and ear shot distance is good enough.

If an adult is always directly interacting, then the adult tends to solve the problem for the child and then the child 

never gets the chance to develop his/her problem solving skills. As adults we need to be there to observe how the 

children respond to certain social situations. At this age childrenõs personalities are developing more and more each 

day, so we will need to pay attention to their reactions and give them support accordingly. There is no, òone wayó fix 

for every child because they all have different personalities. This is why observing is very important.

Observe and know your child/studentõs personality. Know how to give them support without having them become 

dependent on you, by helping them to develop their verbal and social skills. Just as adults, kids also become 

frustrated with their peers. Try not to make them feel bad about getting mad at a peer or an object, if the problem 

is an inanimate object, like a difficult puzzle. The adults job is to teach them how to channel those emotions into 

solving the problem. Problem solving is something that even adults have difficulty with, so please be patient with 

your children/students.
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SHICHI-GO-SAN
We had our annual 7-5-3 photo shoot 
at the CDC on November 15th.Three 
year old children wore Okinawan Ryuso
and the five year old girls wore Japanese 
Kimono while the boys wore Japanese 
Hakama for the photo shoot.They all 
looked beautiful and we were able to 
take great pictures on this day.

Special thank you goes out toOlga-san, 
Thoma-san, GinowanNodakeSanku
Kominkan volunteers,Kanako-sensei, 
Yukiko-sensei.

We believe that it was a memorable 
experience for the children.We hope 
that you enjoy the pictures with your 
children and it will be one of their 
precious memories at the CDC.



Coming back to school even after only one extra day off breaks children`s routine.  When they return to 

school they are often feel separation anxiety and unsettled until they get readjusted to the routine.  To 

make the transition back to school in January smooth we recommend the following:

SHARE THE BREAK TIME SCHEDULE: 

Give your child a sense of what to expect.  Tell them how many days off they have and when they will be 

returning to school.  If you can maintain a similar afternoon nap and lunch schedule as your child`s class the 

return to the classroom routine will be much smoother

READ TO YOUR CHILD EVERYDAY:  

(In any language)  Setting some time every day for reading will make it a familiar ritual when they return to 

school and it is a great opportunity to bond and develop language and reading skills.

TRUST YOUR TEACHERS: 

Some children will start the New Year in a new class.  If you are nervous, your child will pick up on this and 

share your anxiety.  Your child will enhance their social skills and participate in a wide range of fun activities 

carefully designed to develop their skills. 

EXPECT AN ADJUSTMET PERIOD:  

Children will be eager to come back to school and see their friends, however it will be hard to wake up early, 

get ready for school and say good bye to mom or dad in the morning after the long break.  It will take up to 2 

weeks before children are readjusted, but by then we can expect no more tears at drop off time in the 

morning.

READJUSTING TO SCHOOL 
AFTER AN EXTENDED BREAK



DECEMBER SNACK MENU
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

AM Brown Cereal/

SoyMilk

ṇ /

Crackers/

Cheese

ṇ/
ṇ

Yogurt/

Blueberries

ṇ /
ṇ ṇ

Tangerine/

Veggie. Crackers

פּ /
ṇ

Calcium

Senbei/Raisins

ךּ
/ ṇ

PM Edamame/

Calcium Senbei

/

ךּ

Wheat Bread/

Milk

/

Banana/

Soy Milk

/

Sweet Potato

קּ

Rice/ 

Sesame Salt
έψϭ/έϘת

SUBSISTUTIONS:
Due to availability or ripeness of fresh fruits or vegetables, substitutions may occur. ṇ

︣ כֿ טּצּ ︣ḮYoung toddlers will not be fed Senbeior Crackers. Special senbeisfor babies will be substituted.

אל ףּ אל ךּ ךּ ךּ בֿטּ ︣Ḯ

We will celebrate all December Birthdays and the children will enjoy cake and Soy milk with their friends on 12/13.
12/13( Ṗ ểỄ ףּ ︡ ︣Ḯ ṇ ףּ ︡ךּ ︣Ḯ



DECEMBER LUNCH CALENDAR
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

2  Rice

Chickenw Sauce
EggPlantw MisoSauce
BurdockSalad
Taro MisoSoup

3  Rice
Hoki FishPiccata

Double Cooked Pork

GreenBean Salad
Onion MisoSoup

4  Rice

Chicken Cutlet
Braised Meat & Hijiki

Nanohana Salad

Chinese Cabbage Miso Soup

5 Rice
RedFishw ChiveSauce

Stir FriedDried Gourdw Tofu
OkuraSalad

MozukuMisoSoup

6 Rice

Corn Creamy Croquette

Stir Fried WheatBranw Veg

RadishSalad

Taro Miso Soup

9 Rice
Hoki Fish w G.Onion

Stir Fried Dried Radish

Onion & Corn Salad
Radish Miso Soup

10Rice
Porkw TomatoDressing

Stir Fried Burdock

Hijiki Salad
Yushi Tofu Soup

11 Rice
GrilledFishw Veg.Sauce

Stir FriedBeanSprout

PapayaSalad
Ko-yaDofu MisoSoup

12 Rice
ChickenMeatball

Stir FriedBitter Melon

ChineseCabbageSalad

Fu(WheatBran) Miso Soup

13 Rice

Hoki Fish w Ginger Braised 
Vegetable in Soup 

Vermicelli Salaad
Egg Miso Soup

16 Rice
PorkChop

Stir FriedGreenVeg.

SeaweedSalad

Fu(WheatBran)MisoSoup

17 Rice

Grilled Hoki Fish w Curry 
BraisedPumpkin

Green Pepper Salad
ChineseCabbageSalad

18 MixedPilaf

Corn CreamyCroquette
Stir Fried Green Bean 

PotatoSalad
SeaweedMisoSoup

19Rice

RedFish w Tomato Dressing
ShreddedCarrots

EggPlantw Vinegar Sauce
VermicelliMisoSoup

20 Rice
GrilledChicken

Cabbage& MushroomSauté
UdonSalad

Shiitake Mushroom Miso Soup

23 Rice
Hoki Fish w Green Sauce

Braised Burdock 

Okura Salad
Chinese Miso Soup

24 Rice
Chicken Cutlet

Stir FriedBurdock

Papaya Salad
PotatoMisoSoup

25 Curry Rice
Coleslaw

Lemon Jelly

26 Rice
Chickenw Herb Sauce

Ma-boTofu

Bamboo Shoot Salad

Ko-ya Dofu Miso Soup 

27 Rice
Sweet& SourFlatFish
StewedWinter Melon w Miso

PumpkinSalad

BeanSproutMisoSoup



Please join us for the next Parenting Lunch organized by Ganjuu and PATO.  This will be Kellyõs last Parenting Lunch.

The topic will be Talking to Children about Difficult Subjects . One of the toughest jobs of parenting is how to talk to 

your children about difficult subjects. We will cover talking to your children about subjects such as separation, death and sex 

as well as have a Q&A session for any other subjects you want to raise.  

The lunch will be held on Thursday 19 th December from 12:00 ð1:00pm in 

Center Bldg/Lab 1, Seminar Room B503.

Everyone is welcome.  Bring your lunch along and come join us to meet other parents and discuss important topics for 

children and families.

Facilitated by:

Dr Loretta White

(Chartered Clinical Psychologist (UK)

with the GanjuuWellbeing Service)

If you have any questions about this session please email either: loretta.white@oist.jp or kelly.carrasco@oist.jp

PARENTING SERIES LUNCH ð

Talking to children about difficult subjects

Dr Kelly Carrasco Ph.D.

(Licensed Psychologist (USA) and Member ofParent 

Association for TedakoPreschool, PATO)

mailto:loretta.white@oist.jp
mailto:kelly.carrasco@oist.jp


What is the CDC Governing Board?

CDC Governing Board is: The Governing Board provides overall oversight of OIST Graduate University Child Development

Center based on the University PRP Chapter 24 in order to carry out high-quality and international pre-school and 

after-school/holiday programs for university staff, students and visitors.

There are 5 elected parent representatives (2-year terms) in addition to a wide range of other members 

(4 university vice presidents, the CDC director, a teacher representative, etc.)

2018-2020 Term Parent Representatives:

Juanita Choo

Kelly Carrasco

Bethany Cerbus

Yuuki Guzman

Craig Pollard

2018-2020 Term TeacherRepresentatives:

Ayumi Olmstead

2019-2021 PhD Student Representative:

MohiYoussef

CDC ?

ỎỏỎ ḲỎỏỎ PRP 24 ḭOISTקּ ḭ
פּ ṇ ṕ ḱ Ṗ Ṋ
ṕ ḱ Ṗ ︣ ḭOIST ḱ

ḱ ṇ ︣Ḯ
CDC ḭ ךּ ṇṕ 4 ḭCDC ḭ Ṗ ḭנּ
אל 5 ṕ2 Ṗ אל ךּ ︣Ḯ



What is PATO?

The Parent Association for Tedakoat OIST (PATO) is a grassroots group of parents seeking to support 

the TedakoCDC and build community with other OIST families. We have meetings throughout the year to plan and 

discuss various events like Teacher Appreciation Week, movie nights, holiday parties, and more.We always welcome 
new members and new ideas.

To learn more, please join our mailing list by emailing oist.pato.group@gmail.comor check out the PATO Facebook page.

2019-2020 PATO Committee Members

Co-Chairs: Virginia Houk & SakurakoWatanabe
Co-Secretariat: Ami Chinen &  Iliana Mendoza

Co-Treasurer: Jeremie Gillet& Akiko Guzman

Media Specialist: Maria Gohlke

Event Coordinators: Rada Neiman, Fumie Yasuda Rehnberg, 
Akiyo Ashimine, & Anna Kuneji

PATOḲOIST Tedako לּ פּ אל ḭTedako CDC ︡ḭ OIST

︣ אל ךּ ︣ḮPATO ḭTeacher Appreciation Week ṕ Ṗ ḭ

Ṅ ḭ ︣ ︡ḭ שּ אל פֿ ︡ ךּ וֹ לּ

︡ ךּ ︣ פֿ שּ ḵךּאל

PATO ḭ¬oist.pato.group@gmail.com º ṇ ︣ ḭPATOפּ Facebook ṇ פֿ שּ Ḯךּאל

mailto:oist.pato.group@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1741447535867468/



